TOWN OF DANDRIDGE, TENNESSEE

HISTORIC PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

13 February 2024
I. CALL TO ORDER
A. The Dandridge Historic Planning Commission met in a regular session on Tuesday, February 13, 2024, at 4:00 p.m.

B. Chairman TROY PULLIAM called the meeting to order and called roll.

II. ROLL CALL
A. A roll call of the Historic Planning Commission was conducted with the following members responding:
· Chairman TROY PULLIAM

· Alderman JEFF DEPEW
· Commissioner RICK FARRAR
· Commissioner RICHARD ANTUNES
ABSENT:
Commissioner KENNY CARR


Commissioner MARTHA MURRAY


Commissioner CHARLENE ROACH
B. A quorum being present, the following business was conducted and entered on the record:
III. READING OF THE MINUTES

It came on a motion by Alderman DEPEW, seconded by Commissioner FARRAR, to approve the December 12, 2023 regular meeting minutes as presented.
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.
IV. PUBLIC COMMENTS
None

V. BUSINESS PRESENTED BY THE CHAIRMAN

Chairman Pulliam recognizes Richard Antunes as the newest commissioner of the HPC.
VI. OLD BUSINESS
No business.
VII. NEW BUSINESS
· Cheryl Campbell (1025 W. Meeting St.) Approval to Demo Old Existing Garage and Build a New Garage and Carport
Mrs. Campbell explains that a large tree fell in the August storm and destroyed the garage and carport. Wants to finish demolition and build back the same structure and replace with automatic garage door. 
Town Building Inspector Mr. Reneau states that there is no problems.

A discussion was had about the condition of other homes in the Historic District and what could be done to make sure owners maintain these homes.
It came on a motion by Alderman DEPEW, seconded by Commissioner FARRAR, to approve demolition of the existing garage and build back the same structure with automatic garage door.
On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.
· Linda St Louis (1105 Banner St.) Approval of Windows
Not present. Item was removed from the agenda and the owner will start the process over.
VIII. MISCELLANEOUS
· Letters/Surveys are ready to be mailed with advertising to offset some of the cost of printing.
· Mailing out cards to property owners in the historic district. 

Chairman Pulliam – one of the issues was we would have to spend funds from the HPC budget to pay for. There are around 125 structures in the historic district. HPC budget has decreased from $500 to $250. 

Alderman Depew and Commissioner Farrar – make note that even though this project wouldn’t blow the budget, it wouldn’t hurt to ask for a budget increase to $500 again. 

Alderman Depew – offers to do the artwork and run the ads in the Jefferson Post at no cost
Attorney Greene – explains possible ways through the deed process to make someone aware the property is in the historic district. Explains that maybe look at start recording Historical District restrictions in deeds moving forward. This would put someone on notice that they are buying property in the historic district. Cross indexing of computer system to tie together previous deeds of a property with future deeds. This would allow someone to see everything that has ever happened with the property.
It came on a motion by Alderman DEPEW, seconded by Commissioner FARRAR to suspend Robert’s Rules of Order and discuss recording deeds.

A roll call was asked for and the Commission responded as follows:

Alderman DEPEW

AYE

Commissioner ANTUNES

AYE

Chairman PULLIAM

AYE




Commissioner FARRAR

AYE

















On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
Attorney Greene - To begin the process, a printed copy of the historic district’s restrictions as well as a certified copy of tonight’s meeting minutes voting this in are needed. From there, do a cross index sheet as an attachment to the back and list deed book and page. File it with the register of deeds. Indexing will cost per page indexed.
It came on a motion by Alderman DEPEW, seconded by Commissioner FARRAR to record in a register of deeds the current historical guideline requirements and to cross-index that with all current properties in the historical district.
A roll call was asked for and the Commission responded as follows:


Alderman DEPEW

AYE

Commissioner ANTUNES

AYE


Chairman PULLIAM

AYE





Commissioner FARRAR

AYE






On a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously and was so ordered.
· Tennessee Historical Commission

Town Administrator Shockley – Lane Tillner with the THC reached out to notify that every 4 years there is a required recertification and he will be at the March meeting.
IX. ADJOURNMENT

It came on a motion by Commissioner FARRAR, seconded by Alderman DEPEW, that the meeting of February 13, 2024 be adjourned.

On a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously, and was so ordered.
______________________________________  ATTEST:  _____________________________________________

Troy Pulliam, Chairman




Zach Reese, Town Recorder
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